The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on January 13, 2014 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce. Council Members: Sanderson, Kaiser, Crick, Baird and guests. Absent: Attorney Cook, Tartaglia.
 Clerk Pierce gave the oath of office to Joan Crick, Alderman Ward II for term ending December 31, 2018.
Motion by Sanderson, support by Crick to approve the minutes of December 9, 2013. Motion carried 4-0.
Motion by Baird, support by Kaiser to pay the bills in the amount of $14,813.66. Motion carried 4-0. 
Mayor Dobis gave summation of response to city ad for vacancy of alderman. One letter of interest was received.

Mayor Dobis presented letter of interest from Barbara Luenberger, to fill the vacancy of alderman in Ward III. Discussion and questions from council to candidate. Mayor Dobis recommended Barbara Luenberger to fill the vacancy.
 Motion by Crick, support by Kaiser for Barbara Luenberger to fill the vacancy of alderman in Ward III. Motion carried: 4-0.

 Clerk Pierce gave the oath of office to Barbara Luenberger, Alderman Ward III for the term ending December 31, 2018. Barbara Luenberger was seated at council table.
Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to confirm David Cook as City Attorney. Motion carried 5-0.

Motion by Sanderson, support by Crick to set City Council meeting times as the 2nd Monday of the Month at 7:00 P.M. Motion carried 5-0. The March meeting will be moved to Monday, March 17, 2014 at 7:00 PM.
Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to appoint Joan Crick as Mayor Pro Tem. Motion carried 5-0.

Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to appoint Marjory French as Deputy Clerk for the City of Harrisville. Motion carried 5-0.

Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to appoint Sharon O’Callaghan as Deputy Treasurer for the City of Harrisville. Motion carried 5-0.
Motion by Crick, support by Luenberger to appoint Jim Kaiser as Street and Sidewalk Administrator. Motion carried: 5-0.

Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to reconfirm Clerk as City Census Administrator. Motion carried 5-0.

Motion by Baird, support by Kaiser to reconfirm Clerk as representative to the local Chapter of the Michigan Township Association. Alderman Sanderson agreed to be the alternate. Motion carried 5-0.
Motion by Crick, support by Baird to confirm Karen Sanderson as Chamber of Commerce Representative for 2014. Motion carried 5-0.

Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to confirm Jim Kaiser as FEMA Representative for 2014. Motion carried 5-0.
Motion by Crick, support by Luenberger to confirm Tom Keerl as Web Site Coordinator for 2014. Motion carried 5-0.
Motion by Crick, support by Baird to confirm appointments of Phil Stheiner, Ernie Andree and Tom Carroll, alternate, to the Tax Board of Review for the term ending December 31, 2014. Motion carried 5-0.
Motion by Baird, support by Kaiser to confirm appointments of Terrance Boucher and Darrel Morisse to the Airport Commission for the term ending December 31, 2016. Motion carried 5-0.

Motion by Luenberger, support by Sanderson to appoint Michael Baird and Paul Dwyer to the Zoning Board of Appeals for the term ending December 31, 2016. Motion carried: 5-0.

Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to appoint Dean Pierce to the Tree Board for the term ending December 31, 2016. Motion carried: 5-0.

Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to appoint Marie Mroczek to the Planning Commission term ending December 31, 2016. Motion carried: 5-0.

Motion by Sanderson, support by Luenberger to give Clerk approval to advertise for the following vacancies to be filled: Planning Commission-2 vacancies, Tax Board of Review-1 vacancy. Motion carried 5-0.

Motion by Baird, support by Sanderson to reconfirm and accept the investment policy presented by the Treasurer for 2014 using the following banks: Huron Community Bank, Alpena Alcona Area Credit Union, Northland Area Federal Credit Union, First Federal of Northern Michigan, and Chemical Bank. Motion carried 5-0.

Motion by Luenberger, support by Baird for approval for Clerk to submit the MDOT Application for use of M-72 and US-23 for annual activities use permit.  Motion carried 5-0.

REPORTS

Mayor Dobis reported to council that the application for the SAW Grant (wastewater and sewer) has been processed by the state and he is waiting for further response from the state.
Harbor Commissioner Baird reported that the next meeting of the Harbor Commission will be scheduled when they receive more information on the dredging application, which was signed and submitted, when it becomes available. Mayor Dobis will pursue an agreement from the state for the total amount of repair to the docks.
Planning Commissioner Baird reported there will be a regularly scheduled, quarterly meeting of the Planning Commission in March, 2014. The new Zoning Fee Schedule has been agreed to and the commission will begin to review standing resolutions as they conform to the new zoning ordinances.
Airport Commissioner Boucher reports that he has received his Airport Manager license renewal and the Public-Use Airport License.
County Commissioner Thompson reported on the county commissioner appointments for 2014. The Quilt Trail of Alcona County has been asked by MDOT to have available to MDOT, 1700 maps of the county’s Quilt Trail for distribution, by MDOT, to six WELCOME STATIONS in the south eastern and Port Huron area of the state. This request is up from 300 in 2013.
Comment cards: None.
Council Last Comments- Sanderson reports that some of her constituents are requesting the possibility of using sand on area streets as well as some of the sidewalks on US 23 in front of some business being cleared of snow. 
Next city council meeting February 10, 2014 at 7:00 PM.

 Luenberger moved meeting to be adjourned.
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM.
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